MINUTES OF THE GENERAL MEETING
OF THE

2013/2014 CYPRESS RANCH FFA BOOSTER CLUB
January 14, 2014

The Cypress Ranch FFA Booster Club meeting was called to order at 6:03 p.m.  

PRESIDENT REPORT
Helen Redmon distributed the Meeting Agenda, Treasurer’s Report and Minutes.  Shevaun Sirmans made a motion to approve the Minutes.  Jennifer Dove seconded the motion and the minutes were unanimously approved.  
TREASURER REPORT

Dana Combs reported all payments for the brisket and salsa fundraisers have been collected. We have generated approximately $4,063 in profit.  However, she reminded members the current year financials include $3,000 expense representing last years funding for scholarships as the checks were not written prior to the end of the fiscal year.  Dana presented the Treasurer’s Report which reflected a balance of $8,882.68 in the Operating Account.  The Scholarship Account has a balance of $5,000.00.  
VICE PRESIDENT REPORT

Tim Lyons informed the group all Booster Club Board positions will be open for candidates in April 2014.  In addition, he reported all fundraisers are complete and the school show buyer’s gifts have been received.

2nd VICE PRESIDENT REPORT

Jennifer Dove reported the website is updated.

SECRETARY REPORT

No business to report.
LSA REPORT

Leah Jordan had numerous requests for volunteer assistance for the upcoming livestock show.  She requested volunteers for the sheep and goat check-in.  Alan Webb and Larry Moore volunteered for the check-in duty.  Leah stated the buyer’s gifts will consist of a CyRanch recycle bag with a salsa and chili mix gift pack and a bag of chips.  The Booster Club funded the purchase of the gifts.  Reimbursement iao $20 should be made payable to the Booster Club effective immediately.  Leah reminded members she has a need for snack donations and parent volunteers for the snack table.  Each school is limited to one card table.  Therefore, students will not be allowed to loiter in the area.  
OLD BUSINESS

CyRanch Buyers Group:  Vic Kaiser discussed this private initiative he is spearheading which is not affiliated with the FFA Chapter or Booster Club.  The CyRanch FFA Buyers Group is well on the way to their financial goal this year.  The purpose of the group is to bid and drive up the price of the CyRanch live auction projects and create excitement during the auction.  The goal is not necessarily purchasing projects.  Mr. Kaiser reiterated the Buyer’s Group is not a substitute for obtaining a buyer for your student’s project.  Initial membership cost is $500.  
NEW BUSINESS
Scholarship Scorecard:  the Booster Club received feedback from last year’s scholarship panel and is considering revising the scoring of the applications.  The Executive Board is seeking two parent volunteers to provide input and assist with the formation of two scholarship alternatives to present to the Booster Club Membership.  Shivaun Sirmans and Mark Wallace volunteered for the panel.
Prospect Show:   the Booster Club would like to co-host a lamb and goat jackpot show on November 22, 2014 at the CFISD Exhibit Center for approximately 5 hours.  The show would be co-sponsored with Cypress Springs FFA and each school will be responsible for 50% of the estimated $1,000 show expenses and receive 50% of the entry fees.  The concession stand would be the sole responsibility of the Cypress Ranch FFA Booster Club.  Our group would stock and staff the concession stand and earn 100% of the proceeds.  Donations/sponsors would be sought to fund the purchase of belt buckles and prizes.  Shavings can be purchased from the LSA.  The show will have lamb and goat classes, showmanship classes and a parent showmanship class.  The CyRanch Key Club was recommended for the solicitation of additional volunteers, if needed.   Leah Jordan made a motion to approve the jackpot/prospect show fundraiser.  Vivian Sobotik seconded the motion which was passed unanimously.
Robin Lyons made a motion to close the meeting.  Mark Wallace seconded the motion and the meeting was adjourned at 6:45 p.m.
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